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                                                           Steering a safe course                                                            through our retirement years. 

Affiliated to Rebus NZ Incorporated 
Established 25th September 2019, Rebus Club No: 19106 
Bank a/c details for direct credits:  12-3084-0029743-00 

Meetings: 9.30 am, second Wednesday each month, except January, 
at Gulf Harbour Yacht Club, Laurie Southwick Parade, Gulf Harbour. 

Apologies to: Verna Harford: email vernaharford@gmail.com   

MEETING Wednesday 14th JUNE   
Guest Speaker: Véronique Guilloteau from “BRAINFIT” 

“How we can, with a healthy brain, have strategies for everyday life, regardless of age.”  

Members are welcome to bring a visitor to hear this speaker.  

 
From the President, 

Winter is upon us, and we are promised a cold but dry period, a change from rain and more rain. 

However, remember we are only 7 days away from the shortest day - our June 14th meeting date, 

so count down to a glorious summer that we missed in 22/23. My version of ‘accentuate the 

positive and eliminate the negative and move on’. 

Graeme, Jean, George, and Pieter represented our club at the Rebus NZ AGM. Graeme was 

honoured with Life Membership of the Society, congratulations Graeme. Jean edited the May 

Rebus Club News that I am now going to unashamedly semi plagiarize because I was impressed by what I read. I urge 

you to read the contribution from Taupo Moana Rebus Club in Rebus Club News, May edition.  

 Following the July meeting we are celebrating with our Mid-Year lunch at Mainsail, Gulf Harbour. This is an 

opportunity to socialise with new and old friends when you don’t have to quickly finish your tea and move back to 

listen to the guest speaker. Booking is essential and payment must be made to the club bank a/c prior to the event.   

More details later in the newsletter.  

The position of VICE PRESIDENT is still open. The ability to play Mah Jong is not a requirement for a position on the 

Committee. Finally, a reflection on various sources of information available today. 

“Although most people avoid walking around in a borrowed hat or coat, they are only too happy to go around with 

borrowed opinions, which have been served up to them by journalists.” Arthur Schopenhauer (1788-1860) German Philosopher 

Verna 

http://www.rebus-gulfharbour.nz/


COMMITTEE 2023/4 
President:       Verna Harford   027 077 4325   *Positions off Committee 
Vice President: Vacant    *Club Speakers:   Judi Lee                      029 8942 522 
Secretary:       Lynette Phillips 027 321 9713  *Welfare:              Monica Steele             09 558 8642 
Treasurer: David Kilsby    021 958 975  *Greeter:               Sue Lewis                  0272 462 460 
Membership: Verneice Kilsby 027 958 0005  *Website &          
Newsletter:     Jean McIntosh    09 424 7115     Photography: Graeme McIntosh        0274 739 787 
Committee:  Gill Wild  027 297 3414  *Guest Speakers: George Tregidga     09 424 5322      
Committee Nancy Hewertson 021 161 0499  * Kitchen:        Colin Cathro                09 428 0869   
IPP:   Neil Wild  027 270 1005  

$$$ SUBSCRIPTIONS are now due. At the AGM it was confirmed that the Subscription for the 2023/4 

year be $25 per person. Thanks to those who have already paid. Outstanding payments should be made 

direct to the Club’s bank account:  12-3084-0029743-00   or by cash at the June Club Meeting.                            

Any Resignations should be made in writing to the Secretary or President. 

LAST MEETING:  The Club Speaker was Lynette Phillips whose fascinating 
presentation had us glued to the screen as she took us with her on her visits to 
family in Aspen, Colorado. The colourful scenery was wonderful, but it was the 
interaction with the local bears that held us spellbound. Thankyou Lynette. 

The Guest Speakers were Karyn and Rod 
Klarwill, residents of Gulf Harbour, who 
have compiled a detailed record of the 
development of the Gulf Harbour Marina. 
Karyn’s presentation contained facts and 
figures and photographs of the entire 
development from the purchase of the land, and through the various 
stages – quite a history lesson for us locals. 

FUTURE EVENTS: The next Dine Out function will be in August. 

MID WINTER LUNCH: “Mainsail”, Gulf Harbour, 12.30 pm 12th July. $42 pp. 

Please indicate your menu selection on the clipboard on Club Day and make 

payment to the Club’s Bank Account:  12-3084-0029743-00 by 1st July.  

REBUS CLUB OF HIBISCUS COAST trip to FIELDDAYS, Hamilton, on Friday 16th June, is now fully subscribed.  

 

SALES TABLE:   The Sales Table will be up and running with preserves, baking, and plants etc.  See what 

we have for sale!  Contributions to the Sales Table are always welcome, garden produce, plants, books. If 

you are uncertain, ask Jean, 424 7115.                            Thank you for supporting the Sales Table. 

 

 

 



 

Pam Naylor, George Tregidga, Marion Modlin, 

    Christine Handley, David Kilsby, Gill Wild. 

                                   Birthday cake is good for you, the more you have, the older you get. 

 

INTEREST GROUPS:    

 The Ramblers Group:   Meets every Monday morning. Contact: Peter Odendaal, 021 025 66903, 

peterodendaal@xtra.co.nz 

   

CBD Explorers:  Meet monthly.  Contact: Judi Lee, Leeja@xtra.co.nz or 029 8942 522.  

 

Dine-Out Group:  Meets monthly. Contact: George Tregidga, gwandcatregidga@xtra.co.nz 

or 424 5322.  

 

Mah Jong Group:  Meets every Wednesday, 1.30 pm. Contact: Verna Harford, 

vernaharford@gmail.com   or 0210 774 325. 

 

500 Cards Evening: Meets monthly. Contact: Pam Warner, pambiggs2003@yahoo.com.au  

or 021 146 5753. 

The 

Ramblers: 

even these 

intrepid 

souls had to 

shelter from 

the rain at 

Couldrey 

House. 

 

      

“Great weather for a trip to the CBD on 25th May 

with a lovely lunch at Wynyard Grill and very 

pleasant ferry ride back.” 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION  

WELFARE: Our Welfare Person is Monica Steele.  If you are unwell, or if you know of 

someone who is, or who needs a helping hand, a car ride, or any assistance, please let Monica know if 

the Club can help in any way.               Contact Monica Ph: 09 558 8642.  

 

 

Here is a list of members who have offered to be a DRIVER for sick members, in 

an emergency. If you do not have a family member, neighbour, or 

someone to drive you to your Doctor, these volunteers may be able to 

help you.  

Garth Dutton, 020 400 60844, Keith Handley, 021 426 202, Peter Odendaal, 021 025 66903, 

Gill & Neil Wild, 027 270 1005 (NOT Fridays), Graeme & Jean McIntosh, 0274 739 787, 

Verneice & David Kilsby, 021 958 975, Pam Warner, 021 146 5753, Verna Harford, 021 077 4325. 

 

MEMBERSHIP: The new Club Membership List will be available to members soon. 

Throughout the year New Members receive one in their Induction Folder. Please keep it 

handy for reference. Updates, and New Member details will be notified in this Newsletter 

throughout the year for you to add to your own list. 

A Reminder: You can refer prospective members to the Club’s website, 

www.rebus-gulfharbour.nz 

 

 

NAME BADGES:   Please remember to wear your name badge to all Club meetings, all trips, 

and events.  

It is a good idea to write the name and phone number of your “next of kin” (NOK) on the 

back of the name badge – just in case of an unexpected event etc. 

 

 is grateful for support from New World Stanmore Bay. 
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